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Question 
 
TCFUA, the Homeworkers Code of Practice, and Seaborne Clothing 
 
So it is under this topic [Homeworkers Code of Practice]. Can I ask whether your office or 
your predecessors within the department had occasion to discuss the activities of the TCFUA 
in relation to what I will describe as standover tactics with manufacturers?  If I were to 
mention the name, Seaborne Clothing, to you and a meeting at the Stamford Hotel in 
Victoria, does that press any buttons or ring any bells?  Can you advise us as to when that 
meeting would have taken place? What year? 
 
Answer 
 
The Workplace Ombudsman has provided the following response: 
 
In February 2006 the then Office of Workplace Services Group (OWS) within the Department 
of Employment and Workplace Relations (DEWR) was made aware of a compliance 
campaign being conducted by the Textile, Clothing and Footwear Union of Australia 
(TCFUA), in which the TCFUA would seek a direct settlement, in lieu of litigation, with 
employers who it alleged had breached the Clothing Trades 1999 Award (the Award). 
 
The OWS Acting Group Manager, Mr Alfred Bongi (now the Deputy Workplace 
Ombudsman), wrote to the National Secretary of the TCFUA on 20 February 2006, raising 
concerns with the approach used by the TCFUA in its campaign. A copy if this letter is at 
Attachment A. The view of the OWS at the time was that the tactics being used by the 
TCFUA was not a matter within the jurisdiction of the OWS. 
 
Mr Bongi subsequently met with representatives of the TCFUA to discuss a proposed 
compliance campaign, to be conducted by OWS, in the clothing industry. The TCFUA 
indicated its support for such a campaign.  
 
The OWS was established as an independent agency on 27 March 2006. The OWS 
conducted the Clothing Industry campaign throughout June to September 2006. The OWS 
also met with representatives of the Australian Industry Group (AIG) on 1 May 2006 to 
discuss the proposed campaign.  
 
The purpose of the OWS campaign was to educate all parties of their obligations under the 
Workplace Relations Act 1996 and to increase compliance in the industry. 
 
Neither the Workplace Ombudsman nor the OWS took part in any meeting that took place at 
the Stamford Hotel regarding Seaborne Clothing. 
 
 



 


	﻿ 

	AsposePdfKitLogoTextField6335440164672336491845530396: 
	AsposePdfKitLogoTextField6335440164672336491845530397: 


